
 
    Federal Communications Commission 

Washington, D.C. 20554 
 
 

November 16, 2012 
 
 

Joan Stewart, Esq. 
Wiley Rein LLP 
1776 K Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20006 
 
Gary S. Smithwick, Esq. 
Smithwick & Belendiuk, P.C. 
5028 Wisconsin Avenue, NW 
Suite 301 
Washington, DC 20016 
 
 
      Re: KMRZ-LD, Los Angeles, CA 

File No. BDISDTL-20090602ACM 
  BDISDTL-20120611ABA 
Facility ID No. 167312 

 
       KFLA-LD, Los Angeles, CA 

File No. BDISDTL-20090629ACM 
Facility ID No. 28566 

 
KILA-LP, Cherry Valley, CA 
File No. BALTTL-20111101AFL 
Facility ID No. 129642 
 

Dear Counsel: 
 

We have before us a Settlement Agreement dated October 25, 2011, as amended on 
November 3, 2011, and June 14, 2012, between Venture Technologies Group, LLC, and Roy 
William Mayhugh (collectively, the Parties).  The Parties request that we approve the Settlement 
Agreement and take appropriate action on the captioned applications.1 

 
Upon review of your Settlement Agreement and related documents, we find that it 

complies with Section 311(c) of the Communications Act and Section 73.3525 of the 
Commission’s rules.  Furthermore, we find that the applicants are fully qualified and conclude 
that the grant of the applications would serve the public interest. 

 
Accordingly, IT IS ORDERED, That the application of Roy William Mayhugh for minor 

modification of digital low power television station KFLA-LD, Los Angeles, California, File No. 

                                                 
1 File No. BDISDTL-20120611ABA was granted on November 7, 2012. 
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BDISDTL-20090629ACM, is DISMISSED.  IT IS FURTHER ORDERED, that the application 
of Venture Technologies Group, LLC, for minor modification of digital low power television 
station KMRZ-LD, Los Angeles, California, File No. BDISDTL-20090602ACM, is 
DISMISSED.  IT IS FURTHER ORDERED, That the application for assignment of the license of 
KILA-LP, Cherry Valley, California, from Venture Technologies Group, LLC, to Roy William 
Mayhugh, File No. BALTTL-20111101AFL, is GRANTED. 

 
                                                            

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
                                                            Hossein Hashemzadeh 
                                                           Deputy Chief, Video Division 
                                                            Media Bureau 
 
 
  


